
 

Friday 24th June 2022 

Message from the head:  
It’s been another busy and hot week! We’ve hosted a Music Festival this 
week, had drama workshops, visited two schools and seen an incredible 
class assembly. You’d think we would be winding down as we approach 
the end of the year but in primary school there is never any let up with 
lots more events and exciting trips and workshops planned for the com-
ing weeks. This week the children should have taken home a sponsor-
ship form for the fun run they will be doing during our ‘Wellbeing Week’ 
in July. As mentioned in the letter we will be using some of the money 
raised to support a school close to our hearts in Ethiopia which has 
been ravaged by the ongoing civil war there. This school is the local 
school to where our very own Alem comes from and she very much 
appreciates anything we can do to help having visited the school earlier 
this year and seen the destruction that has taken place. You will see the 
message from the ambassadors to the right here too of another way we 
hope to raise money for them through the school fair. I know as a com-
munity we will do all we can to help the community of Etege Menen 
school. A reminder, we’re planning ahead and thinking out clubs for 
September, thanks to the parents who have already come forward to 
volunteer to run new clubs. If any more of you are interested please do 
get in touch so we can make all the necessary arrangements before the 
letters go out in September.  
Next Wednesday morning I have invited representatives from the group 
setting up a local ’Food Co-operative’. I would urge as many of you to come 
along as possible. For this to be a success and help families save money in 
these times of spiralling costs it needs as many people to become mem-
bers as possible and increase its bulk buying power. The session will be in 
the hall after drop off on Wednesday. Have a great weekend.  
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Punctuality Award 
This week Reception were the champions with no lates—
great effort! It’s disappointing to report, after a number of really 
good weeks, that for the second week in a row lates were up 
again. 47 lates in total—double figures in Year 1 and Year 5. If 
reception, with the youngest children and those needing the most 
help to get ready can be in school on time all week there really is 
no reason older children should be late to level they are. Mr 
McGibbon is meeting with a number of families next week regard-
ing punctuality, many others will have received letters regarding 
poor punctuality. To those on time, all the time, we thank you. To 
those with multiple lates, please improve. You owe it to your chil-
dren to get them to school on time to maximise their learning 
readiness and teach them the importance of punctuality. Jobs will 
not tolerate lateness in later life and that lesson starts now. Re-
member, your child should be in class and ready at 9am.  

Attendance Award  
Our Attendance Award this week  goes to Year 4 (again!) 
with 99.6%! Well done to all of KS2—classes were over our target 
of 96% this week. Overall for the year, at the moment we have 2 
year groups above 96% for the year—Years 3 and 5. Years 2 and 6 
are so very close! We are at 95.5% for the whole school for the 
year. Please keep doing all you can to encourage attendance for 
the remainder of the summer term. Let’s keep improving! 

 Message from out Ambassadors 

Teddy tombola 
We are raising money for a school in 
Ethiopia called Etege Menen that 
has suffered from war. We need 
some preloved teddies and soft toy 
donations for the Rights Respecting 
Ambassador stall at the Summer 
Fair. Please bring your donations to 
Nursery by Friday 8th July.  
Thank you from the Rights Re-

specting Ambassadors! 

Food Co-operative Parent Session  
Wednesday 29th June 9am 
A food co-op is being set up running out of St Martin’s Church 
locally. The organisers are keen to support the local community 
to being able to mitigate some of the effects of the rising cost of 
living, especially around food. A food co-op works by being able 
to buy food and household products in bulk and then passing on 
the savings to members who can save up to 40% off their weekly 
food costs. If you would like to learn more please do come along 
to the hall after drop-off on Wednesday 29th June. We think this 
is a great initiative for our local community but will only work 
with people joining. It has the potential to save you all significant 
money on your weekly shop. Please come along if you can.  

Request for Leave during the School Term 
Reminder: Request for leave for holidays/travel abroad will not be 
authorised by the School.  As you are aware, leave will only be 
granted in exceptional circumstances.  The last day of term is Fri-
day 22nd July and we have 6 weeks off school. Please ensure that 
you book your holidays within this time. Please note that, Under 
Section 444(1) of the Education Act 1996, the Camden Education 
Welfare Service may issue a Penalty Notice/s for absence during 
the school term.  The cost of the Penalty Notices is £60 if paid 
within 21 days or £120 if paid between 21-28 days.  

Lunch Menu: 6th—10th June 

Please remember to 
let the office know if 
you want your child 
to change to or from 
school lunches so you 
are charged correctly 

Tuesday 
Meat/Halal: Turkey  

Burger  
Vegetarian: Quorn 

Fillet 
Potato Wedges 

Rainbow Coleslaw & 
Sweet Potato 

Peach Upside Down 
Cake with Custard 

Wednesday 
Meat/Halal: Herb Roasted 

Chicken  
Vegetarian: Veg & Lentil 

Wellington 
Potatoes & Gravy  

Red Cabbage & Broccoli 
Yoghurt & Fresh Fruit 

Thursday 
Meat/Halal: Savoury 

Mince Beef & Dumplings 
Vegetarian: Sweet & Sour 
Butterbean with Noodles 
Green Beans & Roasted 

Carrots 
Pineapple Loaf with Cus-

tard 

Friday 
Meat/Halal: Bread-

ed Fish 
Vegetarian: Cheese 

& Red Pepper 
Frittata 
Chips 

Tomato Sauce 
Baked Beans & Peas 

Yoghurt & Fruit 

Available Daily 
Freshly Cooked Jacket 

Potato 
Freshly Baked Bread 

Meat Free Monday 
Tomato, Lentil and 

Vegetable Pasta 
Or Veg and Bean Pasta 

Bake 
Sweetcorn & Cour-

gette 
Fruit & Yoghurt 
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Year 6 
For a noticeable improvement in focus and resilience 
which has led to some excellent work this week - your 
Gower leaflet is a lovely example of this - well done and 
keep it up! 

Year 5 
For making such a brilliant start in your new school! You have 
shown such a great attitude towards your learning. I've also 
noticed your excellent manners and how you are always kind 
and considerate towards everyone. We are very lucky to have 
you! 

 
 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Year 1 
For increasing concentration in lessons and putting in lots of 
effort in his written learning. Well done! 

Well done to these children 
who have been chosen by 

their class teachers to be the 
‘Star of the Week’ - Well 

done to all these children, 
and to all the rest who might 

not have been picked this 
week but could have been. 

Reception 
For working hard to learn the lines to our songs ready for Re-
ception's first assembly. I can't wait to see you perform them. 
You are such a superstar! 

Year 3 
For your wonderful work in Art this 
week! You demonstrated real skill 
and had such a responsible approach 
to the group project. What a super-
star you are! 

Year 4 
For your perseverance and positive 
attitude during Maths this week. 
You've worked hard to learn some 
tricky methods. Well done! 

Year 2 
For excellent effort in our assembly this week. 
You were so quick to learn your lines and even 
managed to take on a couple of extra ones. 
Well done for working so hard to make our 
assembly great! 

Week 

Week 

Week 

Week 
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Well done to all these children who have 

passed their Fleet Facts test this week! 

Year 2: Theo, Naz, Frankie, Ayman, Abida, Mar-
yam, Sarah, Denys, Muhamed  

Year 5:  Aman, Suraiya, Marli, Rayane, Ryan, Esema, Asma, Ben,    
Hiba 

 

Well done to these children who earned the most coins in 

their class on Times Tables Rock Stars this week! 

Year 2: Mohamed R—2,370 coins!  

Year 3: Okpe—81,304 coins! 

Year 4: Muhib—19,425 coins! 

Year 5: Kai—6,050 coins! 

Year 6: Ifeoma—1,230 coins! 
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The Calendar Art Competition for creating a school calendar at the 
end of the year is still on. Due to lockdowns over the last 2 years this 
popular annual event has not been possible so it’s great to bring it 
back. 
 

Children can use any art medium in their entries as long as it is A4 in 
size and they can enter as many times in a term as they want.  
 

Prizes will be awarded termly, with a selection of winning entries chosen to go in the calendar for 2023 at 
the end of this year. 
 

Entries should be handed in to the school office and should have the child’s name and class on the back (in 
pencil) along with an indication of the person or event that inspired it.  

This year the theme links in with the ‘Lifting Limits’ gender equality work we are doing in all clas-
ses and also with the racial equality work that runs throughout our curriculum. We are asking that the subject 
of the art be inspired by a historical figure—contemporary or older.  
 

Think about GENDER EQUALITY - a man or woman who did something amazing and at the time, unusual or 
not the norm, for someone of their sex. 
 

Think about RACIAL EQUALITY - someone again who was a trailblazer and didn’t let their race, colour of their 
skin or religion stop them from doing something.  
 

It could be someone we have talked about in assembly, or someone you have learnt about in class or even 
someone you have learnt about from your own reading or investigations.  

     Flora Sandes       Great Thunberg       Ignacious Sancho     Septimus Severus    Amanda Gorman Colin Kaepernick Boudicca 

Mae Jemison        Amy Johnson  Marcus Rashford     Frida Khalo  Beryl Burton  Jean-Michel Basquiat 
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Last Friday, at the end of STEAM week, the children put on a fantastic fashion show to show off the amazing topic in-
spired clothing they had designed—a huge thankyou to Ms Webb for organising, Ms Wall for compering and all the chil-
dren for their brilliant, creative and expressive designs and excellent modelling skills! 
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This week in nursery the children have been reading ‘The Leopards Drum’ and making their own drums and beaters as well 
as making shells of Achi Cheri, the tortoise from the story. They have also been creating some fantastic artwork together as 
well as planting out their plants into the raised beds and harvested their first produce—radishes! 
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Nursery have had a great time in the forest school area this week with Rebecca. They particularly enjoyed the slack line. 
They have also been getting help to cool down with the hot weather with some ice lollies and the hose—we’re not sure 
which they enjoyed more! 
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Year 1 were reminded of their Reception Forest School sessions this week when they had an afternoon session with Rebec-
ca. They loved it! Back in class they have, as always, been working hard. In English , they’ve been reading Rapunzel. They 
have been creating missing posters for her and have even been having Twitter conversations with the version of the story 
they are reading who has been following the work they have been doing! Well done Year 1. 



 
 

 

Year 2 had a very interesting session this week exploring objects washed up on the beach. They had a series of questions to 
consider in relation to them and showed fantastic beachcomber detective skills. They have also been doing lots a great 

maths this week look-
ing at time. All this and 
put on a fantastic Class 
Assembly for the 
school today all based 
on the book they have 
looked at in class, ‘The 
Pirates Next Door’. 
What a fantastic effort 
Year 2. 
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What a busy week 
Year 3 have had this 
week. They have 
visited Belsize Syna-
gogue, had a dram 
workshop with 
‘West End in 
Schools’ themed 
around ‘Our World, 
Our Future’ and cre-
ated some fantastic 
artwork for the 
NW3 Festival. Great 
work Year 3. 
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Year 4 had two opportunities this week to show their creativity this week on the back of their 
amazing class assembly last week. On Monday they took part in (in fact they also played host 
to two other Camden schools) the Camden Summer Music Festival. They sang a piece they 
had written themselves for their class assembly, a rap, for the other schools, as well as per-
formed a number of pieces with the other schools. Then on Tuesday they took part in a dra-
ma workshop. Meanwhile in class they have been looking at persuasive writing in English and 
in PSHE talking about prejudice and how they would make newcomers feel welcome and in-
cluded. Another fantastic week from this group of fantastic children. Well done year 4. 
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Year 5 have been busy this week working on the Fleet Beat 2021-22 Edition. As well as that they visited St Christopher’s 
school for a cricket afternoon and spent today at UCS school at a COP26 Climate Conference. This follows up perfectly the 
work they have been doing in class on Carbon footprints and the climate crisis. Well done Year 5.   
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Year had a great drama workshop earlier 
in the week with the theme ‘Our World, 
Our future’. The were brilliant and really 
got into the creative aspect of expressing 
themselves. In maths they have been 
working on a project this week—
designing a theme park and working out 
running costs etc. so they can plan a 
budget and see if their park would make 
a profit—so many different maths skills 
involved. Well done Year 6.  
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Please bear in mind that occasionally trips may be arranged or cancelled last minute. This 
can happen for any number of reasons and we try, where possible, to give as much notice 
as we can. We also will often need adult volunteers to support on these trips so please do 
look out for notices on class windows or sent out via parent hub closer to the date of a trip 

for requests for help and contact the office if you are able to accompany. Thank you.  

 27th June: Year 3 to Burgh 
House 

 28th June: Reception to the 
zoo 

 28th June: Year 6 to October 
Gallery 

 28th June: Year 4 to Kew Gar-
dens 

 28th June: Year 5 to Haver-
stock 

 29th June: Year 3 & 4 to the 
Heath with St Christopher’s 
School 

 29th June: Nursery to London 
Zoo 

 29th June: St Martin’s Food Co
-operative Parent Info Session 

 30th June: Year 2 to the sea-
side 

 30th June: Year 1 Class Tea 
 1st July: Year 1 Class Assembly 
 7th July: Reception Class As-
sembly  

 7th July: Reception Class Tea 

 8th July: Sports Day on the 
Heath 

 13th July: Parent—Teacher 
drop in after school 

 14th July: Nursery Class Tea 
 15th July: Reception Summer 
Heath Walk 

 16th July: Summer Fair 
(Saturday) 

 18th July: Reception to Little 
Angel Theatre 

 19th July: Year 3 & 4 to Go 
Ape 

 21st July: Year 6 Leaver’s As-
sembly @2pm 

 21st July: Year 6 BBQ @ 6pm 
 22nd July: Last day of school 
year—finish @ 2pm 

 1st September: INSET day—
school closed 

 2nd September: INSET day—
school closed 

 5th Sept: start of Academic 
Year 2022-23 


